
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SB 2289 – Creation of a North Dakota Scholarship 
March 29, 2021 | 10:00 am 

House Appropriations Committee 
 

Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee, for the record, I’m Erin Oban, senator for Bismarck’s District 35, 
here to bring forward SB 2289 for the Committee’s consideration. 
 
To be as brief but informational as I’m able, if SB 2289 would become law, for the next few years, our state’s 
high school graduates would have three different opportunities to qualify for a scholarship – the existing 
academic scholarship, the CTE scholarship, or the addition of a “North Dakota scholarship” program as 
proposed in this bill. The new language is specifically aligned to North Dakota’s Choice Ready Framework [see 
Attachment A], a state plan developed by our state’s educators after federal ESSA passage to assist educators 
in ensuring all students successfully depart high school possessing the knowledge and skills necessary to be 
ready for post-secondary, the workforce, and/or the military. 
 
To date, our state’s academic and CTE scholarship programs have been effective incentives for students to 
work hard, choose specific pathways or enroll in upper-level courses, and focus on high achievement in the 
areas of academics or CTE. But since the creation of those scholarship programs, Mr. Chairman, our 
expectations for our high schoolers have changed in order to graduate choice-ready. For that reason, it makes 
great sense for us to re-align the financial incentives we offer in the form of scholarships to what we expect 
from our students when they graduate. 
 

With the new language proposing this North Dakota scholarship, if graduates meet the requirements in 2 of 3 
of the paths of the Choice Ready Framework at the existing GPA and test scores required to earn an academic 
or CTE scholarship, they will qualify for the North Dakota scholarship. This isn’t about increasing the threshold 
to earn a scholarship. This is about aligning incentives with expectations. 
 
On July 31, 2024, the bill will sunset our current academic and CTE scholarships and leave only this new North 
Dakota scholarship. This transition period is an effort to ensure we don’t pull the rug out from any current 
students who have already started working toward earning the academic or CTE scholarships in current law.  
 
Mr. Chairman, I recognize the position we’re all in in making strategic choices with the dollars we have 
available. I also know we’ve seen a number and variety of scholarship-related bills this session. There may 
come a point when we need to review if the thresholds we’ve set for qualifying for scholarships are the right 
ones, but, at the very least, our scholarships should align to our expectations, and that’s what SB 2289 would 
do. I respectfully request the Committee’s positive recommendation and would stand for questions.  



 2  
 

ATTACHMENT A 

 

 

 

 
 


